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From the 3rd to the 6th December I was allowed to be part of the delegation from HanseMUN to

HamMUN.

It was an amazing experience because of all the people I was able to meet and get to know. In my

committee; the African Union; were people from all over the world for example Marocco, Israel,

and France. I was honored to discuss with them the Human Right Situation in Western Sahara and

also the problem of child soldiers.

Through the really great study guides and the need to prepare a position paper I was able to find out

something about the position of my country ethiopia and also what they had done in the past to

solve the conflict. Because of that I felt really well prepared and was able to give an introducing

opening speech.

We had interesting and intense discussions and came to two great resolutions for both topics after

the 4 days. For most of us it was the first conference to participate in, and we all learned a lot. Not

only about the political conflicts but also about how to discuss and stay diplomatic in difficult

situations and how to best write resolutions. We had a lot of fun and in the end we even had funny

delegate awards which everyone was able to vote for.

At last everyone was pretty exhausted, not only from discussing all day but also from the great

socials in the evenings and especcially the delegates Ball on Saturday. Even though, I too, was

really exhausted I loved to be part of such an amazing conference and get to know so many

awesome people.

Iam excited to participate in other MUN's because I feel there is so much more to learn and get to

know.


